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Effective with the April 15, 2014, letting  
The process to evaluate a bidder’s good faith efforts (GFE) toward achieving a disadvantaged business enterprise 
(DBE) contract goal will include a three-step process to determine the apparent low bidder’s good faith effort 
(GFE).

1. Meet the contract goal. 
The commitment submitted with bid meets or exceeds the established contract goal. 

2. GFE Evaluation Committee 
If the commitment of the low bidder does not meet the goal, a three-person committee of Iowa 
Department of Transportation staff will determine the bidder’s GFE based on information submitted with 
the bid on the DBE Commitment Form (Form 102115). 

3. GFE Administrative Reconsideration Committee 
The low bidder may appeal the decision of the GFE Evaluation Committee.  The appeal will be heard by 
the GFE Administrative Reconsideration Committee.  This group consists of three Iowa DOT staff 
members who were not involved in the original evaluation.  Their decision shall be considered final. 

These changes are detailed in GS-12004.  Please remember that specific contract documents govern in all cases. 
Note: Three methods no longer acceptable as GFE measures include: 1) history of using DBEs; 2) 80 percent of 
the goal; and 3) 80 percent of the average.  

Contractors are encouraged to become familiar with the new process and, particularly if their commitment does 
not meet the goal, to list all DBEs contacted on their DBE Commitment Forms.  

Contact the Office of Contracts by phone at 515-239-1414 or email dot.contracts@dot.iowa.gov if you have 
questions. 






















